### 2020年1月福建省普通高中学业水平合格性考试

# 英语试题

(考试时间:90分钟:满分:100分)

本试卷分第 I 卷(选择题)和第II卷(非选择题)两部分。第 I 卷 1 至 7 页,第II卷第 8 页。 考生注意:

- 1.答题前,考生务必将自己的考生号、姓名填写在试题卷、答题卡上。考生要认真核对答题卡上粘贴的条形码的"考生号、姓名"与考生本人考生号、姓名是否一致。
- 2.第 1 卷每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,如需改动,用 橡皮擦擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。第Ⅱ卷用黑色字迹签字笔在答题卡上作答。在试题 卷上作答,答案无效。
- 3.考试结束,监考员将试题卷和答题卡一并收回。

# 

#### 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分20分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅 读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £ 19.15.

B. £918.

Cfalls 直流等

答案是C。

1. Where is Kate now?

A.At home.

B.In an office.

C. In a supermarket.

2. What will the man do this Saturday?

A.Have a picnic.

B.Do some cooking.

C.Clean up the city park.

英语试题 第1页(共8页)

3. What kind of fruit does the woman like?			
A.Apples.	B.Oranges.	C. Bananas.	
4. What is Jack's father now?			
A.A doctor.	B.A reporter.	CA worker.	
5. What are the speakers talking about?			
A.An animal.	B.A park.	C.A movie.	
第二节(共15小题;每小题1分,	满分 15 分)		
听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项。听每段对话前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒 钟的作答时间。每段对话读两遍。			
听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。			
6. What will the weather be like thi	s evening?		
A.Sunny.	B.Rainy.	C.Cloudy	
7. What do the speakers decide to c	lo?	灣島川崎石	
A.Go camping.	B. See a film.	C.Go to a concert.	
听第7段材料,回答第8至10是	<u> </u>		
8. Where does the conversation probably take place?			
A.In a bank.	B. On a bus.	C. At a restaurant.	
9. What does the man want to drink			
A. Tea.	B.Water.	C.Coffee.	
10. What will the man probably do	while waiting?		
A.Look at a menu.	Talk with a cook.	C. Read newspapers.	
听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。			
11. Who is Jane?		验盲臘筆	
A.Alice's sister.	Alice's mother.	C.Alice's friend.	
12. When will the party begin?	0		
A.At6:00.	3.At6:30,	C.At7:00.	
13. How will the speakers go to the party?			
A.By bus.	(By car, 英语试题 第 2 页(共 8 页)	C. On foot.	

#### 听第9段材料,回答第14至16题。

14. What's the probable relationship between the speakers?

A.Classmates.

B.Strangers.

C.Friends.

15. How long will it take to get to the stop of the No.8 bus on foot?

A.5 minutes.

B.10 minutes.

C.15 minutes.

16. Which bus will the woman take to the Science Museum?

A.The No. 8 bus.

B. The No.9 bus.

C.The No.15 bus.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. What did Bob buy for his mother?

A.Chocolates.

B.Flowers.

C.A book.

18. What did the woman's mother do on Mother's Day?

A.She had a trip.

B. She did some shopping.

C.She went to a health club.

19. How often does Bob go to see her mother?

A.Once a week.

B. Twice a week.

C.Three times a week.

20. Where are the speakers?

A.At a school.

B.On a plane.

C.In a car.

#### 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共10小题;每小题2分,满分20分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

#### A

The local transport in Liverpool City Region is convenient for visitors to go around. The following are some means of transport for you to choose from.

#### By Train

Merseyrail trains run frequently throughout the day across 68 stations in and around the Liverpool area. With 4 city centre underground stations, you can easily get around the city.

You can now buy tickets online. Your ticket will be emailed straight to you, so you don't have to think about it at the station, just jump on the train and enjoy your journey!

英语试题 第3页 (共8页)

#### By Bike

Liverpool is easy to get around by bike. Bike parking can be found on the Liverpool Cycle Map. If you're arriving in Liverpool by train or ferry(渡船), bikes go free.

The CityBike bicycle hire system is also available in the city centre. Find more information at www. citybiheliverpool. co. uk.

#### By Bus

Bus travel in and around Liverpool is a green and convenient way to explore the destination (目的地). The bus network is run by Merseytravel, with two main city centre bus terminals(终点站)—Liverpool ONE and Queen Square.

21. How many stations do Merseyrail trains run across?

A.2.

B.4.

C.64.

D.68.

22. Where can we get the information of bike parking?

A.At the bus station.

B.At the ticket office.

C.On the Liverpool Cycle Map.

D.At the underground station

23. The bus network is managed by\_\_\_\_\_

A. The City Bike

B. Merseytravel

C. Liverpool ONE

D. Queen Square

24. What is the text mainly about?

A. Visitors in Liverpool.

B.Life in Liverpool.

C. Travel transport in Liverpool.

D.Fun activities in Liverpool.

25. Where does this text probably come from?

A.A science textbook.

B.A history magazine.

C.A travel guide.

D.A news report.

B

Mrs. Hill was an English teacher at the new middle school I attended in the eighth grade. She wasn't my teacher but I loved being around her and enjoyed her kindness. She was also a good Lisstener.

At the end of the year, she was moving to Florida, and I was sad. We exchanged addresses and became pen friends. I could tell her anything, and she treated me with respect even though I was a Schoolboy.

In Florida, Mrs. Hill became a lawyer, but she managed to find time to write me letters. She wrote amusing stories and always took my concerns seriously. She had given me an invitation to visit.

第一章 這 英语试题 第4页 (共8页)

I accepted it immediately, I spent three weeks with her in Miami. Her love of music and creative writing inspired me.

Two years later, Mrs. Hill surprised me by attending my high school graduation ceremony. Later that year, my family decided to spend Christmas in Florida and I couldn't wait to see her again. When I arrived at her house, I had hoped to talk to her about school, but instead she was in a hospital bed. She had cancer. A month after we got back home, we were shocked to hear that Mrs. Hill had <u>passed</u> away.

To this day, more than 50 years later, whenever I read her letters again, thinking about the advice she gave me, I still remember the importance of her smile and her friendship. For me, she is a respected teacher forever!

26. Why did the writer feel sad in the eighth grade?

A.Mrs. Hill wasn't his English teacher.

B.Mrs. Hill was moving to Florida.

C.Mrs. Hill never wrote to him.

D.Mrs. Hill became a lawyer.

27. How long did the writer stay with Mrs. Hill in Miami?

A. Three weeks.

B.A month.

C.One year.

D. Two years.

灣寬邁等

灣直通率

28. In Miami, the writer was inspired by

A stories told by Mrs. Hill

B. The graduation ceremony

C.the exchange of their addresses

D.Mrs Hill's love of music and creative writing

29. What does the underlined phrase "passed away" in Paragraph 4 mean?

A.Died.

B.Recovered.

C.Got back.

D.Gone out.

30. What would be the best title for the text?

A.A Visiting Invitation

B.A Successful Lawyer

C.Skills of Making Pen Friends

D.Memories of a Respected Teacher

英语试题 第5页(共8页)

第二节(共5小题:每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Some people believe that memory problems are the result of bad habits. To improve your memory, you must break your bad habits and develop good ones. \_\_31\_.

•Stay mentally active.

Exercising your mind is the best way to keep it sharp. 32, then it will become difficult for you to depend on your memory to solve challenging problems.

- · Read more.
- 33 When you read, you have you have to actively use your memory to recognize words and arrange them into phrases, then sentences, and then ideas. It is a good mental workout(训练).

#### • 34

Whenever you are reading, studying, or listening to a speech, write down the information you may want to look up later. In the process of writing down what you have read or heard, you are actually organizing information. Needless to say, taking notes is an excellent mental workout as well.

Teach others what you know.

When it comes to remembering things or skills you have learned, few things are better than teaching. This is because teaching requires reviewing what you have learned and expressing what you know. \_\_35\_, the longer your knowledge and skills will stay with you.

What matters more than these tips is to find out what works best for you.

A.Here are some tips for you.

B.Get into the habit of taking notes

C.Move on to the other TV programs

D. If you always avoid mental challenges

E. The more often you teach other people

F. You can always expect very good results

G.Reading is one of the best ways to exercise your brain

#### 第三部分英语知识运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共20小题:每小题1分,满分20分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

言灣寶麗率

#### A Happy Birthday for All

For her ninth birthday, Mary asked for some unusual birthday gifts such as soap, schoolbags and Towels. But Mary didn't want these 36 for herself. She wanted to give them to other people.

英语试题 第6页(共8页)

At school, Mary's teacher 37 her students," You can't always be self-centered. You have to 38 others. "Mary's classmates had helped to 39 supplies for a school in Africa. But Mary wanted to do more. With help from 40 parents, Mary researched local charities (慈善机构) and 41 a shelter (庇护所) that helps women and children in need. After finding out what supplies the shelter 42 , Mary included a list with each party invitation. Mary's friends brought shelter supplies to her 43 party. Those who couldn't come to her birthday party 44 gave gifts. She had so many gilts that they 45 her family's truck! "It was like we were going on vacation." Mary said with a \_ 46\_. She said it was fun to watch the pile of donations (捐赠 物) 47 Mary collected \$650 in cash donations and more than \$1,000 worth of 48 for the shelter in the end. 49 Mary went with her parents to send the supplies to the shelter, people there 50 her with another birthday party. They had 51 a cake for her and gave her a 52 signed (签 名) by everyone there. Mary hopes other children will hear about her 53 birthday and choose their own charity to support. "I felt really 54 when I did it," she said. "You're not just giving them something; you're 55 them with their whole life." 36. A. books B. bikes C. toys D. gifts D. punished 37. A. knew B. liked C. taught C. think of 38. A. look for B. laugh at D. keep off 39. A. return B. collect C. destroy D. refuse 40. A. my B. her C. your D. our 41. A. found B. missed C. left D. closed 42. A. wasted B. exchanged C. discovered D. needed B. dress C. birthday D. office 43. A. graduation 44. A. seldom B. still C. perhaps D. never 45. A. cleaned B. repaired C. stopped D. filled 46. A. smile B. pity C. sigh D. lie 47. A. remain B. Increase C. drop D. burn 48. A. robots B. supplies C. armchairs D. paintings B. Before C. Until D. Since 49. A. When C. surprised D. remembered 50. A. frightened B. worried 51.A. made B. sold C. lent D. touched 52. A. watch B. ticket C. card D. menu 53. A. unhappy B. forgotten C. common D. special 54. A. good C. afraid D. hungry B. bored

英语试题 第7页(共8页)

C. visiting

D. helping

55. A. asking

B. calling

## 第Ⅱ卷 (选择题 共30分)

### (请考生在答题卡上作答)

第二节 语法填空(共 10 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 10 分) 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Finally, it's Friday! I can't believe that <u>56</u> first week is coming to an end. Things are going well, but there <u>57</u> (be) always something new just around he corner.

At junior high, I took lots of notes during class. So in physics class \_\_58\_Monday, I did the same, but the teacher spoke so fast \_\_59\_I couldn't take everything down. The teacher told me \_\_60 (stop) and just listen. After class on Wednesday, I hurried to the school skating club. I was running out of the classroom when I \_\_61\_(knock) into a boy by accident. I said sorry to him and he smiled at me. At the club, I had my first try at \_\_62\_(skate) and fell over a lot. \_\_63\_(sudden), the same boy knocked into me! This time, both of \_\_64\_(we) laughed. His name is Peter. We started to practise together and soon became good \_\_65\_(friend).

I'm going to play football tomorrow with him. I'm looking forward to it!

#### 第四部分 书面表达(满分20分)

假定你是校学生会主席李华,你校将在春节期间举办"魅力中国(Magic China)"主题国画 展。请你写一封邮件,邀请本校外教 Mr. Smith 一起参观。要点包括:

活动时间	start on January28, end on January30	
活动地点	at the hall of our school art building	
- NEW	1 listen to a talk on Chinese paintings	
活动内容	2. visit the exhibition	
2	3. have hands-on activities	



注意:

词数 100 左右;

可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯:

开头语已给出,不计入总词数。

Dear Mr. Smith,

I am Li Hua, chairman of the Student Union in our school

@高考意識等

Yours,

Li Hua

英语试题 第8页(共8页)

# 2020年1月福建省普通高中学业水平合格性考试

# 英 语 试 题

# 参考答案

第一部分(共20小题;每小题1分,满分20分)

1. C = 2. C = 3.7 A = 4. B 5. A 6. B 7. C 8. C 9. A 10. C

11. A 12. B 13. B 14. B 15. A 16. A 17. C 18. C 19. B 20. A

第二部分(共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

21. D 22. C 23. B 24. C 25. C 26. B 27. A 28. D 29. A 30. D

31. A 32. D 33. G 34. B 35. E

第三部分(共30小题;每小题1分,满分30分)

36. D 37. C 38. C 39. B 40. B 41. A 42. D 43. C 44. B 45. I

46. A 47. B 48. B 49. A 50. C 51. A 52. C 53. D 54. A 55. D

56. the/my 57. is 58. on 59. that 60. to stop

61. knocked 62. skating 63. Suddenly 64. us 65. friends

第四部分 (共1題; 満分20分)

